
  

PRINCIPAL’S MESSAGE 

 
National Simultaneous Storytime (NSS) 

National Simultaneous Storytime (NSS) was held on 

Wednesday, 21 May. Every year a picture book, 

written and illustrated by an Australian author and 

illustrator, is read simultaneously in libraries, 

schools, pre-schools, childcare centres, family 

homes, bookshops and many other places around 

the country.  

 

 
 
Student Reports  

Our dedicated teachers are diligently assessing, analysing, and triangulating student data from various 

sources to prepare comprehensive student reports. This process aligns with the NSW Department of 

Education (DoE) recommendations and Curriculum planning and programming, assessing and 

reporting to parents K-12 policy guidelines, ensuring that we accurately reflect each student's progress 

and achievements. 

This year, we are implementing a couple of important changes to our reporting system. Firstly, within 

the A-E grading scale “sound” will be described as “expected'. This change aims to provide clearer 

expectations for our students and parents/carers regarding their learning outcomes. Additionally, we 

are excited to include the phases for English as an Additional Language or Dialect (EAL/D) in our 

reports. Students identified as EAL/D typically come from households where an additional language is 

spoken, and they may possess varying degrees of proficiency in both their home language and English. 
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Our diverse Panania Public School community is enriched by a wide range of languages, and being 

identified as EAL/D allows us to access valuable DoE funding. This funding is instrumental in supporting 

our students, enabling us to implement differentiated programs that cater to the unique needs of all 

learners, from those with high potential to those with learning disabilities. 

The additional funding allows us to provide extra teacher support within classrooms and, in some 

instances, small group assistance. We are committed to ensuring that every student receives the 

support they need to thrive academically and socially. Thank you for your continued partnership in 

your child's education. We look forward to sharing the progress and achievements of our students in 

the upcoming reports. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

EAL/D Phases in Brief  

Beginning English is divided into Limited Literacy Background and Some Print Literacy in first language. 

Students in the Beginning phase with some print literacy may have age-appropriate understanding of 

literacy and conceptual ideas in their first language or dialect. These students can draw upon this 

understanding as they learn English. They require high levels of explicit teaching, message abundancy 

and contextual support for the language demands of tasks. Students with limited literacy background 

may require further support such as explicit instruction about left to right directionality, how print 

marks convey meaning, pen/pencil grip, letter–sound relationships and punctuation when reading, 

viewing and writing. A student in the initial beginning phases may require intensive support for 6 

months to 1 year, depending on progress. 

 

 

 

 



 

Emerging English students have a growing degree of print literacy and oral language competency with 

English. Students may communicate verbally in familiar situations with commonly used vocabulary. 

They require explicit targeted language support and contextual scaffolding in the classroom. They may 

also require support developing an understanding of register, inference and sentence structure 

(including using connectives, spelling and punctuation conventions) as well as support to develop 

subject-specific vocabulary. A student may be in this phase for 1–2 years, depending on progress. 

Developing English students may communicate with greater fluency but still require support to 

produce extended pieces of spoken and written English, and to understand how audience and purpose 

inform language choices and text structures. Support is required to build subject-specific and technical 

vocabulary, to understand and use colloquialisms, idioms and imagery, and to develop inferential 

understanding. Explicit instruction in use of linking conjunctions and cohesive devices will support 

students to develop the skills to form complex sentences. A student may be in this phase for 2 to 5 

years, depending on progress. 

Consolidating students have a sound knowledge of spoken and written English, including a growing 

competency with academic language. Students may produce work independently and demonstrate 

increased success in the classroom due to their level of proficiency in SAE. These students may still 

require targeted support with the academic language and cultural demands of a task. Explicit 

instruction of abstract, technical and subject-specific language as well as pre-teaching assumed 

cultural knowledge and cultural conceptualisations will support students to fully access learning and 

demonstrate success. A student may be in this phase for a period of 5 to 7 years depending on 

progress. 

Further, in Kindergarten there is an additional EAL/D Learning Progression divided into Beginning, 

Emerging, Developing and Consolidating that provides specific characteristics and pointers to support 

the development of English Language Skills.  

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
Stage 3 have used compelling language and text to encourage and persuade the public to attend the 
Vivid Festival. Are you attending? 

 



 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Kindergarten 
After a shared reading of The Potato People by Pamela Allen, students used their creativity to create 
their own.  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 

 
2025 CHARITY ENVELOPE WINNER 

CONGRATULATIONS! The winner of the 2025 Stewart House Charity 

Drive is a fortunate Year 1 student from Denham Court Public 

School. We are delighted that the family can make great use of the 

$4,000 travel voucher. 

 

 

 

 

 

CHILDREN’S ONLINE PRIVACY CODE  

The Office of the Australian Information Commissioner (OAIC), the Australian Government’s privacy 

regulator, is seeking input from parents and carers to assist them in its development of the Children’s 

Online Privacy Code (the Code).  

The Code will put children at the centre of privacy protections in Australia. By the time a child turns 

13, it's estimated that 72 million pieces of data will have been collected about them. The aim of the 

Code is to strengthen privacy protections for the handling of children’s personal information.  

Your insights as a Parent or Carer are important.  

To have your say, please take a few minutes to complete the parent discussion paper here: 

https://www.oaic.gov.au/engage-with-us/consultations/childrens-online-privacy-code-

consultation-for-children-and-parents  

Your support is also important in helping your child or young person to take part too, please assist 

them in filling out the appropriate worksheet, provided in the link above.  

This consultation will be open until the 30 June 2025. You can read more about the Code here: 

https://www.oaic.gov.au/privacy/privacy-registers/privacy-codes/childrens-online-privacy-code  
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CYSTIC FIBROSIS FUNDRAISER 

The Student Representative Council (SRC) is pleased to announce 

that our Cystic Fibrosis fundraising event was a great success! 

Students and staff showed their support by wearing purple, 

creating a vibrant and unified display across the school. Thanks to 

the generosity of our community, we were able to raise an 

impressive $448. Every dollar raised will go towards supporting 

research and vital services for individuals and families affected by 

Cystic Fibrosis. 

Beyond raising funds, the event also helped raise awareness. Many 

students took the opportunity to learn more about the condition and engaged in thoughtful 

conversations about how they could contribute to ongoing efforts. It was heartening to see such 

enthusiasm and compassion from everyone involved. Events like this remind us of the power of 

community spirit and the impact we can have when we come together for a meaningful cause. 

Mrs Morris, 
SRC Coordinator. 
 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

DISTRICT CROSS COUNTRY CARNIVAL 

On Tuesday, 27 May Panania PS students proudly represented the school at the District Cross Country 

Carnival held at Playford Park, Padstow.  Our students competed with determination and enthusiasm 

against schools from across the district. All students gave their best effort on the challenging course, 

demonstrating great athletic spirit and excellent sportsmanship. In a close competition, Panania Public 

School won the carnival and took home the shield.  

Congratulations to the following students who will be representing the East Hills District at the Sydney 

South West (SSW) Cross Country Carnival, which will be held on Tuesday, 10 June:  

Isaac Arnold Jarvis Barton Brianna Black Emily Chiem 
Mustapha El Masri Sienna Hopkins Ella Olovcic Charlie Risti 
Jordan Ristevski Riley Roberts Eden Smoother  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

HIGH FLYERS 

Congratulations to Brianna Black and Remi Stephens who were successful in being selected for the 

East Hills District PSSA Netball Team, they competed at the SSW Netball Championships on Thursday, 

29 May at Minto Indoor Sports Centre. Well done girls! 

Congratulations Ava Smithwick who was successful in being selected for the East Hills District PSSA 

Girls' Football Team. She will compete at the SSW Girls' Football Championships on Monday, 16 June 

at Lynwood Park. 

Congratulations to Max Donnelly and Adam Ayoubi, who were successful in being selected for the East 

Hills District PSSA Boys' Football Team. They will compete at the SSW Boys' Football Championships 

on Monday, 30 June at Lynwood Park. 

 

Senior Boys’ Touch Football 

Congratulations to the Senior Boys’ Touch Football PSSA team who 

became Joint-Premiers in a thrilling game against Panania North PS on 

Friday, 30 May! Well done boys! 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

In May we celebrated National Volunteer Week – each of our wonderful volunteers 
play such a vital role in keeping our canteen up and running. Special thanks to you 
all again, you are so appreciated!! 
 
If you have been thinking about volunteering – don’t hesitate to get in touch with 
Miss Larah. We are super lucky to have volunteers that can spend a whole day with 
us – but if that’s not you, no worries! An hour at drop-off, or at any point during 
the day, can still make a huge difference.  
 

 Hats are currently out of stock at The Snack Shack. An order has been placed with 
our supplier, but there is a long lead time for delivery.  
Parents/Carers will be notified as soon as they arrive. 
We are sorry for the inconvenience and thank you for your patience. 
 

 Our new Winter menu has arrived this term, and the new specials are already a hit! 
Students are loving the taco boats, which are sailing out the doors, and our mini 
pizzas are super popular too! Both of these delicious items are made in-house. We 
take great pride in the quality of the food we provide for our students and thank 
you for your support to keep doing so. 
 

 Just a gentle reminder that the lunch order cut-off, via munch monitor, is 9:00am. 
Please make sure that orders for your little ones are submitted before this time. 
Over-the-counter orders, however, can be made up until 9:10am. 
If you need to get into contact with the canteen throughout the day, you can 
contact the School Office who will connect you through via phone, and we will 
absolutely do our best to help where we can. 
Students without recess or lunch are encouraged to speak with their teacher first, 
who will help ensure that they will not go without. Fuel their brains, feed their 
futures! 
 

 This term, The Snack Shack proudly welcomes five students from Picnic Point High 
School's Support Unit as part of a new work experience program! This partnership 
has been a fantastic success, offering these students a glimpse into the working 
world and enriching our own team in the process. We're consistently impressed by 
their hard work, eagerness to learn and respectful manner – an absolute pleasure 
to work with! A huge thank you to everyone involved in it’s implementation and 
day-to-day operation. 
 

    



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

TERM 2 – 2025 
Tuesday, 6 May – Tuesday, 1 July  

• Dance2bFit – All Students 
Friday, 6 June  

• PSSA Season 2 commences 
Monday, 9 June 

• King’s Birthday Public Holiday 
Tuesday, 10 June 

• SSW Cross Country 

• MobilEyes Optometry and Dental 
Assessments   

Thursday, 3 July 

• Symbio Excursion – Kindergarten 
Friday, 4 July 

• Last day of Term 2 
 

TERM 3 – 2025 
Monday, 21 July 

• Term 3 commences – Staff Only 
Tuesday, 22 July 

• All Students return 

• Athletics Carnival 
 
 

 

 

Term 2 Open Dates 

Week 7 - Friday, 13 June  

Week 10 - Friday, 4 July 

 

mail orders to: 

pananiapublicuniformshop@gmail.com 

Donations accepted of good quality uniforms.  

Simply drop them into the office.  

Want to volunteer? 

https://chat.whatsapp.com/H8JkM6BJkAJ7sE91P8LIO5  

mailto:pananiapublicuniformshop@gmail.com
https://chat.whatsapp.com/H8JkM6BJkAJ7sE91P8LIO5


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 


